
Public Notice 
 

Michigan Department of Health and Human Services 
Medical Services Administration 

 
Mileage Reimbursement Adjustment for Non-Emergency Medical Transportation 

 
The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services intends to adjust Medicaid 
fee-for-service non-emergency medical transportation (NEMT) mileage reimbursement 
rates.  Effective December 1, 2019, the following rates will be adjusted:  
 

• The mileage reimbursement rate for beneficiaries providing their own 
transportation, or an individual with vested interest (e.g., family or friend), will 
be $0.58/mile. 

• The mileage reimbursement rate for commercial, non-profit, medical facilities, 
demand response public or paratransit transportation, or local health 
departments will be $0.58/mile. 

• The mileage reimbursement rate for wheelchair lift or Medi-Van vehicles 
owned by a commercial, public or paratransit, or nonprofit agency will be 
$0.58/mile and $35/round-trip. 
 

NEMT mileage reimbursement rates will align with mileage rates maintained by the 
State of Michigan Standardized Travel Regulations issued by the Michigan Civil Service 
Commission and Michigan Department of Technology, Management and Budget.  

 
This change will result in an estimated gross cost of $609,728.17 to the State of 
Michigan. 
 
There is no public meeting scheduled regarding this notice.  Any interested party 
wishing submit comments may do so by submitting a request in writing to: 
MDHHS/Medical Services Administration, Program Policy Division, PO Box 30479, 
Lansing MI 48909-7979 or e-mail MSADraftPolicy@michigan.gov by February 27, 2020. 
 
 
RELEASED:  January 28, 2020 
 

mailto:MSADraftPolicy@michigan.gov

